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All Saints’ Nash – Services for February and March 2024 
 

Everyone is most welcome to all of our services in All Saints Church. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REFLECTION FROM THE RECTORY  

The Reverend Malcomb Duncan writes daily night blessings (see Niteblessings 

on Facebook) and his blessing for the night we returned from South Africa, after 

my father’s funeral was: 

“Linger in Light. Let it warm your face, soothe your mind and lift your spirit. May 

God remind you that night passes but light is eternal. If you feel trapped in 

unending uncertainty and darkness, may God help you see that grace and love is 

unstoppable. Light wins.” 

Nash Village Newsletter  
February and March 2024 

All Saints’ Church 
 

The Reverend Jacqueline Dove is Rector of the 
Blackthorn Chase Benefice.  
Tel: 01280 817828 and revjdove@gmail.com.  

Sunday 4
th
 February 10am Holy Communion 

Sunday 11
th
 February 10am Matins 

Wednesday 14
th 

 February 12 noon Ash Wednesday Holy Communion followed 

by Soup Lunch 

Sunday 18
th
 February 10am Holy Communion 

Sunday 25
th
 February 10.30am Church4All at village hall 

Sunday 3
rd

  March 10am Holy Communion at village hall 

Sunday 10
th

 March 10.30am Mothering Sunday Church4All 

Sunday 17
th
 March 10am Holy Communion 

Sunday 24
th

 March 10am Palm Sunday Holy Communion 

Thursday 28
th
 March 7.30pm Maundy Thursday Holy Communion and 

Tenebrae service 

Friday 29
th
 March 12 noon Good Friday Reflection at Whaddon 

Sunday 31
st
 March 10am Easter Family Communion 

Sunday 7
th
 April 10am Holy Communion 

Sunday 14
th
 April 6pm Evensong 

mailto:revjdove@gmail.com
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This happened to be rather apt as I had had the opportunity to linger in light while 

flying above the clouds between Amsterdam and the UK on the last leg of our 

24hour journey. I had a window seat and the sun shone on me. It struck me as I 

looked down at the impenetrable thick carpet of cottonwool clouds below, that 

only those above the clouds could see the bright blue sky, only those above 

could ‘linger in light’. Sure, enough as the plane descended through the clouds as 

we came into land, the other side was very grey.  

I’m aware there is a continuum of ‘greyness’ from being temporarily a-bit-down-in

-the-dumps and extending all the way to feeling like you are totally ‘done in’ by 

your current circumstances. My time flying above the clouds reminded me that 

even when things seem and feel very grey, there is still blue sky above. Even 

when fear, despair and bitterness rule the roost – faith, hope and love still 

abound. When life feels grey, we hold onto hope knowing that the carpet of 

clouds blocking the sun is not permanent. This too shall pass is a good mantra 

for when everything seems grey, as we pray for the strength to keep on keeping 

on. 

I also noticed as we approached the thick carpet of clouds that on close 

inspection there were occasional holes in the clouds, places where the sun could 

get through. I find the spiritual practice of being present to the presence of God/

lingering in the light in the present moment can help me notice where the ‘sun’ is 

getting through. What has the potential to give me joy now, this very moment. It’s 

often the very small things like spotting the Rectory Robin hopping about, 

pausing to truly savour a good cup of tea, being totally present to someone else. 

One of my favourite book titles is, Christ plays in ten thousand places by Eugene 

Peterson. When we linger in the light we notice Christ at play, in creation, in 

history and in community. If you happen to be feeling grey, remember I’m only a 

phone call away – 01280 817828. 

Revd. Jacqueline Dove  

If you need any prayer support, please do feel free to contact me on  

01280 817828  or  revjdove@gmail.com. 

 

Church Projects   

We are delighted to tell you that after months/years of planning, we can now proceed 

with our projects to rewire the church, install new lighting and heating, renew the main 

path from the Stratford Road and replace and widen the path from the Village Hall 

carpark.  This is only possible because of the reserves built up from past fetes, together 

with the generosity of Nash Village and All Saints’ congregation and successful bids to 

three external grant awarding bodies.  In particular, the most recent Gift Day raised 



3 

Good Friday Children’s Activity 
Friday 29th March 10 – 11am 
 

Everyone is welcome to an hour of fun, stories, song and 

craft at All Saints on Good Friday. We will be telling the 

Easter story and building our Easter Garden. Please 

bring along a few small cut flowers if you would like to, 

parents, grandparents, carers all welcome. 

nearly £7,900 for which the church is deeply grateful.  

 

The lighting and heating works are due to start in the church on 19 February and will 

take around 2 weeks to complete. This will involve the removal of the wall heaters and 

their replacement by heaters under the pews and choir stalls and the installation of 3 

wall panel heaters. The lighting will be updated to provide movement generated lighting 

with different lighting options to suit the particular circumstances of use. One or two 

services due to take place in church during this period will take place in the Village Hall 

instead. 

 

Work on the church paths has been put back until early March so that this does not 

take place at the same time as the electrical works in the church; the actual start date is 

dependent on the contractor’s schedule and the weather. 

 

Christmas  

It was lovely that the church was full on Christmas Eve for the Carol Service.  The 

collection from that service and the Christmas morning service was split between 

UNICEF and the Salvation Army.  The congregations were very generous and each 

charity received £213.50. 

 

Village Lunches 

We are not putting any dates in the diary for the Village/Weekday lunches, until the 

work on the church and the paths has been completed. 

 

Ash Wednesday  

Following the Ash Wednesday Holy Communion service on 15 February, there will be a 

soup lunch in Nash Village Hall (at approximately 1.15pm). Donations in respect of the 

cost of the lunch (after expenses) will be given to Christian Aid. 
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Nash Parish Council (NPC)  

The Parish Council meeting report 

The parish council met on 25 th January at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

Parish finance was considered and the information in the finance reports was 

unanimously approved. 

Matters around the village were discussed and the main highlights are: 

Nash recreation ground and play area 

Cllr Nicholson provided Cllrs with a document to update them on costs and a suggested 

timeline for completing the work. He has suggested delaying planting of the trees until 

November 2024 as the groundwork cannot take place until summer due to how wet the 

field is. Cllr Nicholson will request an extension to the grant provided by the Tree 

Council. At the next PC meeting in March, Cllr Nicholson will present all the quotes he 

will have received by then and seek approval to proceed. 

Cllr Williams asked Cllr Stanier whether the PC can apply for extra funding for this 

project from the Community Board, seeing as the costs are likely to increase. Cllr 

Stanier believes anything is possible, but we would need to apply quickly due to the 

financial situation at Bucks Council. The next Community Board meeting takes place 

online on 7 th February, and the Community Board will require information from the PC 

by 29 th January for it to be included. Cllr Williams confirmed he will join the meeting. 

Cllr Nicholson wanted to know what electrical cabling had been agreed to and how 

much power will be pulled from it. Cllr Williams confirmed 30amps and that this had 

been discussed with local electricians who were happy with the power load. 

CCTV at the recreation ground 

The Clerk has spoken to Akita, the supplier of the CCTV equipment and has updated 

costs. She has been quoted up to £500 for an onsite visit to quote for the installation of 

an electrical sub-meter. 

Cllr Williams asked the Clerk to contact CSG UK for a quote for the CCTV equipment 

and installation. 

Cllr Nicholson is going to speak to a local electrician and will pass their details onto the 

Clerk to obtain another quote for the sub-meter. 

Street and road signs 

The signs are still down or missing, but Cllr Nicholson confirmed that Matt Whincup 

from Bucks Council has ordered a new sign to be installed. This has been ongoing for 

quite some time and Cllr Stanier confirmed he will chase Matt about this again. Cllr 

Nicholson will also continue to pursue Matt to get the work completed. 
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Any Other Matters Around the Village 

To receive an update on the village pump and to discuss the following points: 

Does the PC want to repair the pump back to its working state or merely a 

decorative state? 

Cllrs and residents would like to see the pump restored to full working condition. 

Does the PC want to try and install a far more substantial crash barrier or railings 

around the pump – Cllr Nicholson suggested installing poles 3 ft into the ground 

surrounding the pump to protect the pump from accidents like this happening again. 

Cllrs agreed to delay making a decision on this until the pump has been repaired. 

Does the PC want to contact the “Repair Shop” to see if they would be willing to 

sort the repair for us – Cllrs did not discuss this opportunity as they now have a 

supplier who can carry out the repairs. 

Cllr Nicholson provided details on what had happened with the pump and where he was 

with the repair. A gentleman called Mr Goodger who works as a blacksmith believes he 

can repair the whole pump and he will supply the PC with a quote. Cllr Nicholson would 

prefer to give the whole job to one company, rather than to split the work amongst a 

number of suppliers. Mr Goodger has experience in working on pumps and his repair 

will allow the pump to be fully functional again. 

To discuss the situation with grass cutting contracts 

The Clerk was asked to speak to Ian Walker and ask him to provide a quote for the 

work currently covered by NJ Blackwell (two extra verges, recreation ground) and to 

also quote for the new Safesmart field and to cut around the planters. The PC need to 

look at the costs and decide whether to go back to Bucks Council Devolved Services to 

negotiate new prices. 

The PC would like to say a big thank you to Anna White for repairing the flag in the 

village. 

The Parish Council members:  

Cllr Mike Williams m.williams@nashvillage.org 

Cllr Rhys Collins r.collins@nashvillage.org 

Cllr Janet Phillips j.phillips@nashvillage.org  

Cllr Henri Boothby h.boothby@nashvillage.org 

Cllr Terry Nicholson t.nicholson@nashvillage.org 

The Buckinghamshire Council in the Winslow Ward team comprises:  

Cllr John Chilver john.chilver@buckinghamshire.gov.uk 

Cllr David Goss david.goss@buckinghamshire.gov.uk 

Cllr Sir Beville Stanier beville.stanier@buckinghamshire.gov.uk  

NPC Clerk: clerk@nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk   

mailto:m.williams@nashvillage.org
mailto:r.collins@nashvillage.org
mailto:j.phillips@nashvillage.org
mailto:h.boothby@nashvillage.org
mailto:john.chilver@buckinghamshire.gov.uk
mailto:david.goss@buckinghamshire.gov.uk
mailto:beville.stanier@buckinghamshire.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk
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Knit ‘n’ Natter 

Happy New Year Knitters 'n' Natterers! 

Our February meeting is in time to knit hearts for the Valentine's themed cafe, and 

patterns are available for knitted hearts. The following March meeting is in time for 

Easter, so Easter chicks and eggs could be knitted if you wanted a project. Bring along 

your knitting or crochet or just come and chat.  

Tea and cake provided 

Come along to Well House, 34a High Street 2.30 - 4.30 

Tuesday February 6th 

Tuesday March 5th 

Tuesday April 2nd 

Tuesday May 7th 

All Welcome! 

From the Editor: Anna White 

Welcome to this latest edition of the Nash Newsletter.   

Items for inclusion should be sent to me by email: annajmwhite@gmail.com  

The closing date for submissions for the April and May edition is 25th March 2024 
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ORCHARD PROJECT ON LAND ADJACENT TO THE RECREATION 
GROUND 

In 2023 the land adjacent to the recreation ground was purchased by Safesmart Ltd – A 
proportion of this land has now been acquired by a resident as a garden extension – 
leaving approximately 1 acre. 

Safesmart Ltd has agreed with the Parish Council to lease the land to them for a 
nominal fee of £1 per annum for the next 100 years. This means the land can be put to 
good use for the benefit of the village community. The Parish Council and The Village 
Hall Committee have been consulted and the following project will commence in the 
early part of 2024 

The project will consist of  

• A community orchard of 120 trees   - various fruits and variety’s –The fruit 
produced will be for the benefit of all residents – The orchard will be boarded by 
wild flower planting - top & bottom  

 15 x Apple 

 15x Pear 

 15x Plum 

 15x Cherry 

 15x Peach 

 15x Nectarine 

 15x Apricot 

 15x Damson 

• A storage container to house equipment used for the village fete and the festival 

• A large Pétanque Court, next to the container, with the intention of running a 
Pétanque league for villagers 

• Mains Water will be run down the edge of the recreation ground providing water to 
the Orchard and for any village events taking place in the recreation ground 

• Mains Electricity will be run down to the container providing a much-needed 
resource at the bottom of the Recreation Ground 

This is a large project to undertake and there has been a lot of work in the background 
to ensure that the cost to the village, of any project, is kept to a minimum and we are 
pleased to say that funding has been acquired from the following organisations: - 

Tree Council      

Winslow and Villages Community’s Board  

Parish Council      

Village Hall Committee     

Safesmart Ltd      

Work will commence in the next few months for the Water – Electricity – Container and 
the Pétanque Court.  
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Advertising Rates: 
 

Full page - Portrait: £16 per issue, or £85 for six issues (i.e. a full year) 

Half page - Landscape: £8 per issue, or £45 for six issues (i.e. a full year) 

Small Ad - Portrait: £5 per issue, or £25 for six issues (i.e. a full year) 

If you are interested, please contact  Margaret Hedges: m.s.hedges@btinternet.com   

NASH IN BLOOM 
 

It may be middle of winter but look for signs of Spring. The snowdrops are nearly 

out followed by crocuses and daffodils in a few weeks time.  

 

Look out for an even bigger display this Spring.  

 

It’s the 60th anniversary of Britain in Bloom this year and events are planned 

which we hope to get involved in.  

Watch this space! 

Sadly, due to the terrible weather we have had recently, the field is not in a fit state for 
clearing. When weather permits and the ground is in a less waterlogged state, the field 
will be cleared of scrub and grass seed will be sown. We will try to minimise all 
disruption during this time as most work will take place on or close to the new land.  

With this in mind, the planting of the Orchard trees has now been put back until 
November 2024 as they need to be planted whilst dormant - This is when we will 
need your help – The holes for the trees will be dug by digger but we need help 
planting 120 trees as soon as possible after delivery. We would love the whole 
community to come together on this weekend to plant some trees – All residents would 
be welcome especially family’s.  The children would learn how to plant a tree correctly 
and they can take pride in watching the trees they have planted grow and start 
producing fruit over the years. There will be Stakes – Ties – Guards & Mulch provided. I 
am sure we can do this in a weekend – If we have 40 volunteers then that would mean 
planting 3 trees each. If possible, Volunteers would need to bring a fork -a spade - a 
mallet and a watering can. If you don’t have any of these please come anyway and 
some tools can be provided. The trees will be approximately 5 to 6 feet tall and with 
bare roots. Full planting instructions will be given on the day. More communication on 
this subject will be forthcoming closer to the planting date. 

For any queries regarding this project, you are more than welcome to contact either 

Councillor Terry Nicholson        t.nicholson@nashvillage.org 

(on behalf of the Parish Council)      07748 358009  

Ali Williams           ali@phoenix-lodge.com 

(on behalf of Safesmart Ltd and Village Hall Committee) 07796 148444 

Ali Williams will be co-ordinating volunteers for the tree planting and is eagerly awaiting 
your confirmation of availability to ali@phoenix-lodge.com  
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NASH VILLAGE FETE 

 

We will be holding a meeting on Thursday 8th February at the Village Hall at 

7:30pm 

We are inviting anyone in the village who would like to help in any capacity at this 

wonderful event which will be held on Saturday 8th June 2024 

There will be a host of things to do; organising prior to the event, stalls on the day, 

setting up the event, parking, bar, setting down the event that evening and the following 

day. This is a fantastic village event and it cannot be held without help from the lovely 

people of Nash.  

We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible on Thursday 8th February 

 

The Fete Committee 

Refuse Collections 

The council collect refuse in our area on the following dates but please check on 
https://www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/find-your-bin-day for updates 

Food waste:  Every Tuesday  
General waste:  Tuesdays 6 & 20 Feb, 5 & 19 Mar 
Recycling:   Tuesdays 13 &  27 Feb, 12 & 26 Mar 
Garden waste:  If you are subscribed to the garden waste service the 
collections, brown bins will be collected on the same weeks as the general 
waste. 
 
If a collection is missed, then report this within 48 hours either by phone (01296 

585858) or via the website.  

  

St Mary’s Thornborough Quiz night  

Saturday the 17th February, 7.30pm at the Village Hall, teams 

of 6, £10 per person, includes supper nibbles. Contact Laura 

Payne at lau_payne@yahoo.co.uk or 07770230871. All money 

raised to support the purchase of a new lawnmower for the 

Spring into Whaddon – Live Acoustic Evening on 16
th

 March 

A very special music evening in the atmospheric setting of a beautiful 12
TH

 Century 

Country Church, Chase Village Choir, Local Musicians and special guest appearance 

by Isla St Clare. Doors open at 7pm, with all money raised going to the church.   

Tickets £15 available from Daphne 01908 502088 or can be purchased on 

www.Eventbrite.co.uk   

mailto:lau_payne@yahoo.co.uk


10 

Your Village needs you! 
  

There are currently vacancies for 2 Parish Councillors and the Council would like to 

co-opt two members of the Parish to fill these vacancies. Current councillors are 

Henri Boothby, Rhys Collins, Janet Phillips, Terry Nicholson, and Mike Williams 

(Chair) and there are normally 6 council meetings a year. 

  

Would you like to have a say in how your village is run? 

  

Main purpose: 

The main purpose of a Parish Councillor is to represent the views of all residents 

within the Parish and to listen to, and understand, the views and needs of different 

groups in the community (such as families, young people and older people and 

newcomers to the Parish). 

  

Secondary purpose: 

As a member of the Parish Council you will have responsibility for: 

  

• Participating in decisions about local services which include, but are not limited to: 

 - open spaces, play areas, verges, hedges and paths, the book exchange. 

• Deciding how much tax to raise in order to deliver the Parish Council services. 

• Influencing and shaping the long-term development policy for the parish, and as 

  art of the planning process, comment on planning applications in the parish. 

• Improving the quality of life and the environment in the village. 

• Working to identify issues which are important to the lives of the residents of the 

  Parish. 

• Working to bring about improvements through: 

  - local projects, lobbying other service providers and working in partnership 

  with other parishes and agencies. 

  

If you would like to apply please contact: 

 

Mike Williams m.williams@nashvillage.org tel: 07768 666763 or 

Phoenix Lodge, 36 Holywell Cottages, Thornton Road. 

 

Kelly Harris (Parish Clerk) clerk@nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk 
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Nash Village Hall Social Events Update  
 

2023 finished with a very busy month for the Hall. The light up of the tree with carols 
after and the Pump in the evening was a great success. We even had a little flurry of 
snow and a visit from the big man himself! 
Thanks to the Pam and Miles for a wonderful carol service on Christmas eve which was 
well attended and preceded the Christmas eve Pump. 
It was great to see you all and probably our most successful pump of 2023 
 
2024 promises to be an equally exciting year, if not more so. As advertised in this 
newsletter the Nash Parish Council have plans to undertake several projects on the 
newly acquired land adjacent to the village recreation ground. These projects will open 
up all sorts of opportunities in the future for events on the rec and will be a real boost to 
the running of the Nash Fest (6 July 2024) and village fete which we hope to run in 
June this year. 
 
Anyone interested in helping with the fete, please come to the meeting at the Village 
Hall on Thursday 8 th February at 7.30pm 
 
The next Village Hall meeting is Monday 4 th March at 7.30pm 
 
Hope to see you at the Pump on the 3 rd February 
 
Richard Evans 
Chairman 

Nash Community Cafe 

Join us for a cuppa!! 

Thank you for all your support at the Christmas and January dates - Cafe volunteers, 
bakers and consumers!  All funds raised go directly to the Village Hall, our essential 

village amenity. 

(please check publicity nearer the time in case of changes): 

All Fridays, from 10.30am - 2pm 
February 16th - Valentines 
March 3rd - Easter/Spring 

April 19th - Spring 
May 17th 
June 21st 

Summer break 
September 20th - Harvest 

October 18th - Autumn 
November 15th - Remembrance 

December 20th - Christmas 
 

The Cafe Team look forward to seeing you at any or all of them! 



12 

NASH PUMP 
 

First Saturday of every month. 6.30pm onwards 
 

Come and join the fantastic PUMP team for the monthly Pop up Pub at the village 

hall. The PUMP is a great opportunity to catch up with friends around the village, or 

bring some along with you! 

We serve a selection of different drinks, and benefit from a variety of guest food 

vendors ranging such as Howes Fish and Chips, Farm Slice Pizza and more - check 

social media nearer the time to see who will be serving what! 
 

 All welcome.  
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Nash Websites 

The Parish Council’s website can be found at  
www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk 

 
The Nash Village website can be found at  

www.nashvillage.org 
 

The village website has separate tabs for the church and the village hall and 
contains information about the history of the village and village events. 

Nash Alert 

If you wish to keep up to date with events in Nash and with planning applications 
that affect the village, then you should subscribe to Nash Alert which keeps every

-one informed.   
If you are not already on the system please email  alertfornash@gmail.com 

Social Comms Channels 

Whatsapp Social Group - social group for the village sharing, information, 
community activities and silliness  

https://chat.whatsapp.com/IJppMeRTzte4tQDzmjfBjL  
 

Facebook Group - village Facebook group with village activities and information 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1799625100337639/  

https://chat.whatsapp.com/IJppMeRTzte4tQDzmjfBjL
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Thornborough and Thornton WI  
 

Thornborough and Thornton WI meets on 
the first Wednesday of every month at 
Thornborough Village Hall at 7.30pm.  

 
We have a varied and interesting 

programme of talks and activities and 
visitors are very welcome.  

We have members from Nash as well as 
the other villages. 

 
Contact 
thornboroughandthorntonWI@gmail.com 
for further information 
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